
 

  

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 

  
  

STATE OF HAWAII 

EXECUTIVE SUPPLEMENTAL BUDGET 

(Budget Period 2021-2023) 

Submitted to the Thirty-first State Legislature 
December 20, 2021 

















 
 

  
 

workforce experience for IT and cybersecurity program 
students approaching graduation and students who recently 
graduated but need substantive work experience. 

The demand for affordable housing, including rentals, has 
reached critical proportions. The recent sales activity in the 
housing industry, spurred by low interest rates and mainland 
investors, has resulted in the increase in the median sale price 
of single-family homes to over $1 million, a price that is out of 
reach for many of Hawai'i's families. 

The situation is exacerbated by the increase in rental costs 
while some may be struggling with payments of back rent. 
The proposed infrastructure development in West O'ahu will 
support the future development of affordable rentals along the 
rail line. 

Hawai'i's natural resources are unique and vital. They play an 
essential part in our culture and way of life. As stewards of 
these islands, we recognize that we must do our part to 
maintain these resources for future generations. As such, we 
have asked to restore funding for many programs for the 
Department of Land and Natural Resources. 

Hawai'i's agricultural industry is looking towards developing 
plantation lands for diversified agriculture, combining 
traditional farming with new technology for higher yields, and 
considering what can be grown for local consumption. We 
propose to move forward with the development of the Royal 
Kunia Agricultural Park to support the agricultural industry's 
expansion. 

When we look at sustainability, we must also look at 
sustainable growth, including the infrastructure that forms the 
foundation for it. Great strides have been made in maintaining 
and improving our airports, harbors, and highways and those 
efforts must be continued. 

Our modernization projects to increase government efficiency 
and responsiveness are also ongoing. As such, we have 
requested funding to support the State's Enterprise Financial 
System project, which is in its beginning phases. 

Our Administration remains committed to being fiscally 
responsible. We will continue to look for thoughtful and 
innovative ways to improve our operations and services to the 
public while making the best use of our resources. We have 
approached the Executive Supplemental Budget, which is 
aligned with our Administration's strategic priorities, in that 
manner. 

The Executive Supplemental Budget contains operating and 
GIP requests for FY 22 and FY 23 that propose changes and 
adjustments to Act 88, SLH 2021, including transfers 
(operating only), which authorized funding for the two-year 
fiscal period that began on July 1, 2021 and ends on June 30, 
2023, as follows: 

FY22 FY22 FY22 
Appropriations Adjustments Requests 

($million) ($million) ($million) 

Operating Budget 
All Means of Financing 

(MOF) 16,039.7 -22.5 16,017.2 
General Funds 7,663.9 0.0 7,663.9 

GIP Budget 
AII MOF 1,758.8 -112.1 1,646.7 
G.O. Bond Funds 984.8 -2.0 982.8 
G.O. Reimbursable 

Bond Funds 7.3 7.3 
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